PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

TUESDAY 6TH NOVEMBER 2012
Present:
Mrs Doreen Hounslea (Healthwatch Wigan, Speaker)


Mrs Jennifer Connell (Counsellor, Speaker)



Mrs Carol Sankey (Think Ahead Community Stroke Group, Speaker)



Mr Paul Newton (Think Ahead Community Stroke Group, Speaker)



Mr GS


Mrs IB
Mrs JA


Mr AA


Mrs JH


Mrs PD



Ms JH



Ms CP



Mr FJ


Mr JH


Mrs PH



Mrs ML



Mrs PB



Mrs KS


Mrs SC

Miss Lorna Prescott, Practice Manager (Chair/Minutes)

Apologies:
Mrs JP


Mr TF


Mr ID



Mrs DB


Mr PB



Mrs AM



Mr ST



Mrs BW



Mr TW
1. Agree Minutes of Last Meeting
Lorna asked all present to agree the minutes of the last meeting.  All present agreed these were a true account of the meeting.  
2. Action Points From Last Meeting
Action Point 1:
Lorna contacted Wigan Access Committee to see if funding is available to assist
in disabled access for the practice but unfortunately there isn’t.  Lorna has obtained some quotes but these run into several thousand pounds and has therefore requested funding from WBCCG and awaits their response.
Action Point 2:
Lorna compiled a promotional piece in the August Practice Newsletter on the
Health Trainer service.
Action Point 3:
Lorna obtained a copy of the new GPAQ questionnaire for PPG members.
Action Point 4:
Lorna discussed toy in waiting area with Dr Francis and it was agreed this will be 
removed.

3. Presentation by Jenny Connell - Counsellor
Lorna introduced Jenny Connell, our local counsellor to the group.
Jenny told the group that she’d been a qualified counsellor since 2002 and there were currently 18 counsellors in the Wigan & Leigh area employed via Bridgewater Community Health and each counsellor is attached to a GP practice.  

Jenny said that she runs sessions during the daytime from 9am-6pm with an evening session on Thursdays at Pemberton Clinic from 5.30pm-8pm.

Jenny said that counselling is a normal part of healthcare.  It can provided the time, space and support to make sense of life.  It can help people deal with specific problems, make decisions and work through confusing feelings.

When a patient is referred to their service they undergo a 30 minute assessment.  At this assessment the patient and counsellor decide if counselling will be helpful and if it is not deemed appropriate the counsellor can refer the patient on for alternative help.  If however counselling is felt to be beneficial the patient then receive up to 6 sessions; each session is for 50 minutes.  The service also asked for 24hrs notification for a cancellation so that they can offer the appointment to another patient.
Jenny sees patients for: bereavement, coping with illness/injury/disability, mild/moderate depression, developmental or life crises, emotional/physical/sexual abuse issues, family/relationship issues, general anxieties/phobias, lack of direction/alienation/existential problems, loss eg. Relationship/employment/health etc, self-image/identity issues, stress/trauma, issues of sexuality, anger management, postnatal depression.  
Referrals are made via the GP who along with the patient completes a referral form that it sent to the counsellor.  The counsellor then sends the patient a self-assessment letter and once this is received arranges the assessment appointment.

Jenny said that all counsellor must be members of the British Association for Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACAP) and are subject to assessment at yearly appraisal.
A question and answer sessions followed Jenny’s presentation afterwich Lorna thanked Jenny for attending today.

4. Presentation by Doreen Hounslea – Healthwatch Wigan
Lorna introduced Doreen Hounslea from Healthwatch Wigan.

Doreen informed everyone that she had been appointed by Wigan Council to develop Healthwatch Wigan which from April 2013 will be the new independent local champion for people who use health and social care services in the borough.

The core values of Healthwatch Wigan are to be open, responsible, accountable, credible, listening and empowering.  Their remit is to make sure that local people’s views are heard, so that services can be better designed around the people who use them.

Wigan’s Healthwatch will work together with Healthwatch England, a new committee that will tell the government what people are saying about health and social care.  Healthwatch Wigan will have a seat on Wigan’s Health & Wellbeing Board, which makes decisions about these services locally.

Healthwatch Wigan’s core functions will be: advice and information, scrutiny and inspection, advocacy, engagement and decision making, service improvement and influence.

Although called Healthwatch Wigan Doreen pointed out that it is representing the whole of the 320,000+ Wigan borough residents and that that Healthwatch Wigan is funded through the Council’s budget.

Doreen informed everyone that Healthwatch Wigan will be advertising for trustee roles very shortly (non-paying).

Doreen said that PPGs have an important role to play in representing the patients of their practices and in influencing the shaping and improvement of healthcare for all. 

A question and answer sessions following Doreen’s presentation and following this she suggested that the group may like to invite Helen Hand from Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh to attend a meeting to put forward any questions/queries they may have about issues they have with the hospitals; they may also consider inviting other PPGs to attend.
Anyone wishing to get in contact with Healthwatch Wigan can do so by either emailing them at info@healthwatchwigan.org or writing to the freepost address at the Council which is: Healthwatch Co-ordinator, Freepost R0004, Resources Directorate, Wigan Council PO Box 100, WN1 3DS.  Lorna thanked Doreen for attending today.
5. Presentation by Carol Sankey and Paul Newton  – Think Ahead Community Stroke Group
Lorna introduced Carol and Paul from Think Ahead Community Stroke Group.

Carol started the presentation by informing the group that Think Ahead is a Wigan based registered charity who offer information, advice and support to stroke survivors, their families and carers across Wigan, Leigh and the surrounding borough.  Carol stated that each stroke survivor is appointed a Peer Supporter who are themselves stroke survivors.
Paul informed everyone that he is a Peer Supporter and his role is to:

· Provide emotional support to the stroke survivors, carers and families.

· Provide specific, accurate, detailed advice and easy to use information suited to the needs of stroke survivors and their carers to enable them to make informed choices.

· Signpost stroke survivors and their carers to specialist organisations or agencies ie. Adult Services, In Control, Benefits Agencies, Welfare Rights, CAB etc.

· Provide advice and support to enable carers to access services in their own right.

· Encourage and support stroke survivors and their carers to join local user groups.

· Liaise with other organisations on behalf of stroke survivors and their carers.

Paul said that the group also has twice monthly group meetings, monthly outings, respite breaks and offers a range of activities including the following classes: computers, languages, pottery, art, floristry, photography, card-making and a book club.

Anyone wanting to find out more can visit their website at www.think-ahead.org.uk or contact them on 01942 824888.  They’re based at 28 Leigh Street, Wigan, WN1 3EB.  Lorna thanked Carol and Paul for attending today.
Action Point:
Lorna to include a piece about Think Ahead in the Practice Newsletter.
6. Patient Questionnaire

Lorna provided everyone with a copy of the new GPAQ patient questionnaire which is specifically tailored for GP practices.  Lorna said that if the PPG members are agreeable the practice would like to carry out this survey approximately January 2013.  This year the survey would run slightly differently as the GPs will also be having individual reports compiled from the results of the survey.  This means that every patient in with a particular GP that day would be given a survey to do which would name the GP they’d seen but not the patient.  Lorna pointed out that the first page of the questionnaire specifically asks the patient to comment on their experience during their consultation that day with the GP and also has space for the patient to make any comment about the GP. 
Mrs PB asked who would be compiling the results of the survey.

Lorna said that the practice is not allowed to do this and therefore employs the services of an authorised company, CMI Publishing, a company we’ve previously used.
Mrs PB also asked what would happen if any bad comments were made about a GP.  Lorna said that the GP are happy to obtain the views of patients and this morning discussed the contents of the patient questionnaire and are happy with this. 

All present agreed we would go ahead with this questionnaire.

Lorna confirmed she would provide each member with a copy of the results and we would discuss these at the PPG meeting in March 2013.
7. Emergency Leaflet

This will be added to the next PPG meeting due to time constraints.

8. Any Other Business
Tannoy
Mrs JH said that it was still difficult to hear some GPs on the tannoy system.  Lorna asked who these GPs were and she would highlight this to them.  Mrs JH confirmed it was Dr Francis, Dr Lord and Dr Ajibade.

Action Point:
Lorna to notify GP to speak louder when using tannoy.  (Completed).

Dr Bresnan and Colleagues
Lorna said that our PPG member Ms JH had asked Dr Bresnan to attend today’s meeting to discuss the leaflet/booklet she has put forward to compile for patients regarding taking medications.  
Lorna said she would now be leaving the meeting so that members could discuss this directly with Dr Bresnan who will then bring any ideas to a future meeting with Dr Marwick.

Lorna then left the meeting.

Date/Time of Next Meeting

It was agreed to delay the next meeting until after the summer holidays, therefore this will take place as follows: 
Date:

Tuesday 22nd January 2013 

Time:

7.00pm start with 9.00pm finish
Venue:
Whitley Methodist Church 
(93 Spencer Road, Wigan, WN1 2QR) 
Mrs JA will ensure the doors are open for early arrivals from 6.45pm.  Drinks will be available.  

Can members please let Lorna know either via phone on 01942 614306 or email LPrescott@gp-P92010.nhs.uk if you are not able to attend.
